
August 1st, 2022 

Council met in regular session at the Union Dale Borough Hall. Members present were Teri Madrid, 

Donna Tedesco, Ann Marie Saam, Mike Fortuner, Tom Yale, and John Stephens.  

 Presentation to the flag was performed 

Public comments: Bill Wolfe Suggested that the Borough should send out it’s advertisement for snow 

removal bids.  

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed prior to the meeting and a motion to approve them 

was made by Ann Marie Saam and seconded by John Stephens with all in favor. 

 

Correspondence- 

 

 

  

o Council received notice of a building permit for Robert Frink 

o Council received notice from DGK Insurance policy renewal 

• Josh Perry of Edward Jones spoke on the many CD rates currently available from 

Edward Jones Investments. Council discussed the potential of these rates. The 

secretary will send current balances to Edward Jones for a proposal.  

 

 

 

Monies Received- 

 

Interest 18.58$          

Berkheimer EIT 1,395.08$    

Liquid Fuels Money Market Account interest 3.79$            

Susquehanna County 490.00$       

Act 13 25,352.42$ 

Commonwealth of PA 39.55$          

 

 



Treasurer’s Report-  

 

 

 

 

Bills Paid- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A motion was made by John Stephens to pay the bills. This was seconded by Mike Fortuner and 

approved with all in favor. 

 

 

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Checking $3,835.00

6 Month CD Balance @ FNB $6,992.63

14 Month CD Balance $111,465.60

Sewer CD $53,178.68

American Rescue Dollars $12,507.97

1407 PPL $40.84

1418 PPL $70.28

1419 PPL $514.39

1420 Forest City News $6.75

1421 Bob Bates $490.00

1422 Bill Pykus Excavating $249.58

1413 DGK Insurance $1,816.00

1423 Kyle House $69.99

1424 Kyle House $425.00

1425 Herrick TWP $2,337.66



 

Unfinished Business- 

 

• ATV Traffic- The secretary spoke with the solicitor for any available options. The only 

options are to either ask for more State Police presence or institute a Borough police 

officer. Council discussed that this is still an ongoing issue.  

 

• Herrick TWP Bill- Herrick TWP clarified the labor and movement of stone to East 

Mountain Road that wasn’t clear on the original bill. Council was satisfied with the 

explanations and approved to pay the remainder of the bill.  

 

• Mike Fortuner provided an update on the tree removal project. Estimates will be sent to 

the Borough. Project will take place during the fall if approved by Council.  

 

 

 

 

 

New Business-  

 

 

•  Ann Marie Saam received a price to pressure wash the front of the Borough building of 

$200. Council discussed the need to clean the building and that it had been discussed in 

the past. A motion was made by Donna Tedesco and seconded by Ann Marie Saam, with 

all in favor.  

 

Meeting Adjourned Motion made by Donna Tedesco, seconded John Stephens with all in favor.  

 


